California Alien Land Act of 1913
Sec. 1. All aliens eligible to citizenship under the laws
of the United States may acquire, possess, enjoy, transmit
and inherit real property, or any interest therein, in this
state, in the same manner and to the same extent as
citizens of the United States, except as otherwise provided
by the laws of this state.
Sec. 2. All aliens other than those mentioned in section
one of this act may acquire, possess, enjoy and transfer
real property, or any interest therein, in this state, in
the manner and to the extent and for the purposes
prescribed by any treaty now existing between the
government of the United States and the nation or country
of which such alien is a citizen or subject, and not
otherwise, and may in addition thereto lease lands in this
state for agricultural purposes for a term not exceeding
three years.
Sec. 3. Any company, association or corporation organized
under the laws of this or any other state or nation, of
which a majority of the members are aliens other than those
specified in section one of this act, or in which a
majority of the issued capital stock is owned by such
aliens, may acquire, possess, enjoy and convey real
property, or any interest therein, in the state, in the
manner and to the extent and for the purposes prescribed by
any treaty now existing between the government of the
United States and the nation or country of which such
members or stockholders are citizens or subjects, and not
otherwise, and may in addition thereto lease lands in this
state for agricultural purposes for a term not exceeding
three years.
Sec. 4. Whenever it appears to the court in any probate
proceeding that by reason of he provisions of this act any
heir or devisee can not take real property in this state
which, but for said provisions, said heir or devisee would
take as such, the court, instead of ordering a distribution
of such real property to be made in the manner provided by
law for probate sales of real property, and the proceeds of
such sale shall be distributed to such heir or devisee in
lieu or such real property.
Sec. 5. Any real property hereafter acquired in fee in
violation of he provisions of this act by any alien
mentioned in section two of this act, or by any company,

association or corporation mentioned in section three of
this act, shall escheat to and become and remain the
property of the State of California. . .The provisions of
this section and of sections two and three of this act
shall not apply to any real property hereafter acquired in
the enforcement or in satisfaction of any lien now existing
upon, or interest in such property, so long as such real
property so acquired shall remain the property of the
alien, company, association or corporation acquiring the
same in such manner.
Sec. 6. Any leasehold or other interest in real property
less than the fee, hereafter acquired in violation of the
provisions of this act by any alien mentioned in section
two of this act, or by any company, association or
corporation mentioned in section three of this act, shall
escheat to the State of California . .
Sec. 7. Nothing in this act shall be construed as a
limitation upon the power of the state to enact laws with
respect to the acquisition, holding or disposal by aliens
of real property in this state.
Sec. 8. All acts and parts of acts inconsistent, or in
conflict with the provisions of this act, are hereby
repealed.

